ST VLADIMIR CHURCH BULLETIN

Недільний Бюлетень

12726-119 Street, Edmonton, Alberta, T5E 5M3 * stvladimiredmonton.ca
Fr Ivan Nykyforuk 780-477-9366 *Hall Rental-Peter-780-934-9879 * Sunday Liturgy 10:30 AM(9:30 AM July and August)

May 31, 2020

CHURCH NEWS - ЦЕРКОВНІ НОВИНИ

- 1- Welcome back everyone! We are blessed to be able to re-open our church, albeit still in the shadow of the Covid Pandemic. To be in line with the Eparchy and AHS re-opening guidelines, we want to review all of our health measures here.
- -Benches have been blocked off to ensure proper social distancing. One family can sit at each bench. You will be spaced out when you arrive. You may need to sit in a part of the church you are not used to.
- -There is no choir for now, there will be no singing by everybody. There will only be one cantor in the choir loft. We are to pray silently together.
- -Father has determined our capacity due to the size of the church, and the maximum occupancy, to be 40 people.
- -People will only be allowed to attend service if they have CALLED AHEAD TO REGISTER!! You must have a confirmed spot in church, or you will be turned away at the door. For now, call Michelle at 780-566-1545 to register. This may mean you cannot attend if the list is already full. We will be filling the list only ahead to the next Sunday, so you CANNOT book multiple weeks ahead. This will ensure a fair chance for everyone who wishes to attend.
- -When you arrive, you will have to cleanse with sanitizer (this will be distributed so is no-touch), and answer questions according to AHS. Your name will also be recorded on a list, and this list will have to be maintained until further notice. This is to help tracking in the event that someone should test positive. You will then be shown to a seat.
- -we will not be handing out bulletins. The bulletin will be posted on the website each week, and you will recieve an email if you have listed your email on the parish list.
- -For communion, you will be directed when to approach. Communion will be distributed with single-use utensils. PLEASE REMEMBER TO KEEP YOUR DISTANCE WHEN STANDING IN LINE!!
- -The church and washroom will be sanitized after each service.
- -There is sanitizing cleanser in the washroom. Please sanitize after you use it, for the next person. It will be cleaned again at the end of the service.

- -There will be 2 Divine Liturgies for now until further notice. 9:00 and 10:30 AM(11:00 AM for May 31 only, then will change after that). You will be given notice if this changes.
- -There will be no coffee service after Liturgy.
- -You are strongly discouraged to stand outside chatting after Liturgy. Please proceed directly to your vehicle and go home. Remember, people found to be not distancing can recieve a \$1000 fine. We don't want a neighbor to call and report us.
- -you MUST NOT attend if you feel sick, even if it seems a minor infection. Do NOT attend if you have a fever, sore throat, cough, etc, or if you have COVID, or if you have been in contact with anyone who had COVID.
- -The special dispensation is still in place from the obligation to attend church. You are encouraged to pray at home, and attend Liturgy with livestreaming options.
- -we are not allowed to use the books or cushions, as these are not sanitized.
- -The cry-room is closed until further notice.
- -The back door of the church is closed until further notice. Everyone MUST enter by the front door to be properly registered and sanitized.
- -You cannot kiss or touch the front cross and icons.
- -You are welcome to wear face-masks if you wish. However, even if you are wearing a mask, you still must maintain social distancing.
- -Please do not touch the donation basket, just drop your donation inside.
- -Praznik has been cancelled this year.
- -We will need someone to be the Designated Usher for each service. We should have a roster with a few names, who are trained to clean/sanitize the church after each service, check people in according to the list, and generally ensure distancing and rules are being followed. If you would like to volunteer, please call Michelle at 780-566-1545 to add your name to the list.